
 
 
 
 
 
 
        Date: December 23, 2019 
 
 
 
To: The Honorable Chairman and Members  From: C.H. Huckelberry 
 Pima County Board of Supervisors    County Administrator 
 
 
Re: FY2019 Per Capita Debt Aggregated by Arizona County 
 
The Arizona Department of Administration annually produces an indebtedness report 
covering all of the taxing jurisdictions in the State.1 The most recent report is for the fiscal 
year ending June 30, 2019. The report includes the following table that aggregates the debt 
of each of the taxing jurisdictions within a county, including the county, and cities, towns, 
school districts, and special districts within the county. It also shows statewide debt that 
includes state agencies, universities and other statewide districts.  
 

 

                                                           
1 https://openbooks.az.gov/sites/default/files/FY2019%20Outstanding%20Indebtedness%20Report%20-
%20Draft%20for%20Review%20-%20v7.pdf 
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The debt per capita for Maricopa County residents is 45 percent higher than that of Pima 
County residents.  
 
The report also provides similar data for individual taxing jurisdictions. The table below shows 
the per capita debt for cities and towns in Pima County, as well as Pima County. The Town 
of Marana continues to have the highest per capita debt, while Pima County’s is the lowest. 
Pima County’s debt will continue to decline as we transition to pay-as-you-go funding for 
most capital improvements.  
 

FY2019 Per Capita Debt in Pima County 
 

Jurisdiction Per Capita Debt 
Marana $1,707 
Tucson $1,502 
South Tucson $1,140 
Sahuarita $1,033 
Oro Valley $906 
Pima County $885 

 
As I have previously indicated, our debt is being repaid rapidly.  Based on the current analysis, 
as of June 30, 2019, our debt was approximately $845 million.  As of June 30, 2020, six 
months from now, our debt will decrease to approximately $699 million (a 32 percent 
reduction), allowing the secondary property tax rate for debt service to decrease $0.18 
cents. 
 
The State report also discusses new debt.  Of interest, as an aggregate of county, towns 
cities school districts and special districts, new debt increased by approximately $278 million 
in Pima County, but Maricopa County debt measured nearly 10 times or $2.3 billion.  Of the 
total county and all jurisdiction new debt of $278 million, Pima County was responsible for 
approximately $67 million, which includes the issuance of lease purchases and revenue 
bonds.  In Maricopa County, $422 million of their new debt was incurred through the 
Maricopa County Special Healthcare District. 
 
Pima County’s debt continues to be well managed and retired in a rapid timeframe. 
 
 
CHH/dr 
 
c:  Jan Lesher, Chief Deputy County Administrator  

Carmine DeBonis, Deputy County Administrator for Public Works 
Francisco García, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator and Chief Medical Officer, 

Health and Community Services 
Michelle Campagne, Director, Finance and Risk Management 
Nicole Fyffe, Executive Assistant to the County Administrator 
 

 


